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Great White Shark Closures Bite Everyone 
 

The recent misguided actions by a few reckless fishers on the Central Coast of NSW has 
seen all the anglers penalised by the NSW Fisheries Minister with the gazetting of a fishing 
closure that is intended to protect the Great White sharks that aggregate off Stockton 
Beach each year. This will see anglers legitimately targeting Tailor and Mulloway in breach 
of the Fisheries Management Act. 
 
The main focus of the closure is banning the use of wire traces, banning hooks larger that 
8/0 and banning baits larger than 200 grams. These restrictions will mean that legitimate 
anglers targeting Tailor will not be able to use light wire traces or large hooks and large 
baits to target the mighty Mulloway. 
 
Whilst the impacts of these broad restrictions exceed by far any the attempted protection of 
the Great White, the economic impacts will definitely be felt within the region as anglers 
rethink their holiday destination in an area that stretches from Newcastle to past Port 
Stephens during the peak holiday season.  
 
Tailor fishing from the beach is a family tradition for many holiday anglers, and with many 
more bite offs from tailor when not using wire traces, such restrictions are diametrically 
opposed to the work Fisheries is doing on released fish survival due to bite offs. 
 
The best option was to ban shark fishing with wire traces off beaches when the salmon 
migration is in progress. Shark fishing tackle is highly specialized and easily recognizable 
by competent Fisheries Officers, thus legitimate Tailor and Mulloway fishers would not 
have been restricted. 
 
Whilst the Ministers actions should be commended, consultation did not occur with the 
states recreational fishing associations to ensure that all aspects and consequences of the 
closure were considered. 
 
The Recreational Fishing Alliance of NSW will be requesting the Minister review and 
redefine the current restrictions so as not to penalise all anglers of NSW due to the actions 
of a few naïve fishers. 
 
 
 

To subscribe/unsubscribe to this news bulletin contact the RFA of NSW at 
jgred@bigpond.com.au 
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